
Town of Bartlett Office of Selectmen

Meeting Minutes: January 27, 2020

Attendance: Chairman Gene Chandler, Selectman David Patch, Selectman Vicki Garland

Visitors: Kevin McEnaney, John Smallcomb, Darlene McEnaney, Angela Huertas

Reporters: None

Meeting opened at 03:45 PM.

Lisa McAllister and Karl Chandler who were representing Sun Ng Glen Ellis RV LLC (2RT302-37-
L00/01) inquired about the following: 

1.)    They would like a letter from the Selectmen that they can give to the NH State Liquor 
Commission that says the Selectmen have no issues with the campground having a liquor license to sell
liquor in their camp store. The Selectmen have no problem with the request and will send them the 
letter tomorrow.

2.)    They had submitted two building permit applications and wanted to know if they had been 
approved or were there any questions. The Selectmen informed them they had been signed and would 
be mailed to them.

K. Chandler mentioned that they will be changing the sign but haven’t finalized what the changes will 
be yet. Selectman Patch reminded them that they will need a sign permit and they should stay within 
the existing sign’s perimeters. 

J. Smallcomb inquired if the Selectmen would be supporting the warrant article in reference to climate 
change. The Selectmen stated that they hadn’t seen the warrant articles yet (submission deadline is 
2/4/2020).

Chief Christopher Keaton inquired if he could order his cruisers now since it takes six months to 
receive them as there is a waiting list. Selectman Garland inquired as to what happens if the voters 
don’t approve the warrant article. C. Keaton stated  that the dealership will sell it to the next person. 
Chairman Chandler stated that they agree to him ordering one. Selectman Garland mentioned again that
legally you can’t vote for 2021 in 2020.  C. Keaton said other towns have done it. Lynn Jones, AA, 
commented that you can only commit to one year at a time, however, we will be checking with the 
Dept. of Revenue on this.

The Selectmen reviewed building permits, signed letters and checks throughout the course of the 
meeting.

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 05:25 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Brenda Medeiros, Sec.


